
                   

                       

                     

                      

                         

                          

                       

                         

                       

                           

                          

                        

                            

                  

 
 

New River Community College transitioned from in‐person instruction to online 
instruction in response to the March 13th Proclamation of a National Emergency 
and Executive Orders from the Governor that higher education institutions must 
cease all in‐person instruction. Transitioning to online classes allowed the college 
to avoid cancelling classes and laying off teaching faculty, as it was unknown 
when in‐class instruction could resume. The college is using a portion of the 
CARES Act Institutional Aid funds to partially reimburse costs for those faculty 
who moved from in‐person instruction to online instruction after the March 13th. 
The college calculated those costs by totaling all teaching faculty payrolls that 
occurred after March 13th for Spring Semester 2020 and prorated that pay only to 
classes that moved from in‐person to online. There were 302 classes totaling 994 
credit hours transitioned to online. The total payroll occurring after March 13th 

for those classes was $684,227. The college will be using $427,789 of the CARES 
Act Institutional Aid funds for reimbursement of those costs. 


